June 15th, 2008
Hi 
Not that much to write about this week. 

Last Monday was the Dragon Boat holiday. Many teams are now taking part. HK is still getting a lot of rain; Tai O, on Lantau Island is cut off due to landslides blocking the only road; residents can only get in and out by ferry. 

I heard about the heat wave in the Eastern US; is it affecting you? Also about the floods in Iowa. 
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Yesterday, I saw something that I thought was funny. A guy was using his mobile phone but instead of a small earpiece, he had a hand-piece from a fixed-line phone connected to it. The idea of ‘mobile’ is to keep things small, so this hand piece would seem to defeat that purpose!


NZ and SA had more international Rugby matches yesterday. NZ beat England 37-20 in Auckland while SA again beat Wales 37-21. NZ play England again next weekend. 

Have just renewed the library book “Gulliver’s Travels” having had it for six weeks now. Reading it again together with the explanatory notes plus the Spark Notes on the Internet that I mentioned last week certainly help to see the depth and the satire in the story. It is certainly not a children’s story though on the surface it can be used that way. 

That about it for now. 
Cheers
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